Teavers
DEPARTMENT STORE

LAWRENCE KANST.

April 19, 1940

Dr. Forest C. Allen University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Phog:

Wish I might read every morning an inspiring letter such as I received, but back of it all I don't know that anybody ever went in on any little deal, which this certainly was when divided up, more enthusiastically, willing than this small appreciation and recognition of you and your boys. Wish you might have heard what Bill Sall of California said. Charlie, at the Country Club, touched on same but only a part. It would have made all of you feel mighty good.

My best.

Yours very truly,

A. B. Weaver